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Notice of Meeting 

Notice is hereby given that the 

Annual General Meeting of Members 

will be held in the Board Room, 

Investors Proprietary Ltd., 

11th Floor, 500 Collins Street, 

Melbourne 3000 

on Wednesday, 17th December, 1980 

at 11.00 a.m. 

The "Tweddle" Baby 

Hospital 

and 

School of Infant 

Welfare and 

Mothercraft 

BUSINESS 

1. To receive and consider the Accounts for the year 
30th June, 1980. 

2. To receive the Report of the Council for the year 
30th June, 1980. 

3. To elect members of the Council for the ensuing year. 

The following nominations have been received.

PRESIDENT: Mrs. A. W. Burton, O.B.E. 

VICE-PRESIDENTS: Mr. W. K. Wilson, Dr. J. Glyn White. 

HON. SECRETARY: Mr. A. J. Mangan. 

HON. TREASURER: Mr. H. W. Webb. 

HON. PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICER: Mr. J. McDougall. 

COUNCIL: 

ended 

ended 

Miss E. M. Angliss, Mrs. M. J. I. Angliss, Mrs. M. V. Angliss, Miss 
I. Brennan, Mrs. H. Davis, Mrs. R. R. Downe, Mrs. A. J. Mangan,
Mrs. J. Mercer, Mrs. C. Redman.

4. To transact any other business that may be legally brought
forward .

*

PATRONESS: 

A. J. MANGAN, Honorary Secretary. 

DAME MARY HERRING, o.s.e., c.sT.J. 

PRESIDENT: 
Dame JACOBENA ANGLISS, o.n.e 

(deceased 10th November, 1980) 

VICE-PRESIDENTS: 
Mr. W. K. WILSON 
Dr. J. GLYN WHITE 

HON. SECRETARY: 
Mr. A. J. MANGAN A.A.S.A. 

HON. TREASURER: 
Mr. H. W. WEBB, R.D., A.A.S.A., A.C.I.S. 

AUDITOR: 
Mr. N. G. RAVEN, F.C.A. 

COUNCIL: 
Miss May Angliss, M.B.E., Mrs. M. J. I. Angliss, Mrs. M. V. Angliss, 

Miss I. Brennan, Mrs. J. Bristow, Mrs. A. W. Burton, O.B.E., 
Mrs. W. A. Coxen, Mrs. H. Davis, Mrs. R. R. Downe, Mrs. Adrian 
Gibson, Mrs. A. J. Mangan, Mrs. J. Mercer, Miss M. Rawolle, 
Mrs. C. Redman, Mrs. W. M. K. Stephens, Miss I. Williams. 
Mrs. E. Wood. 

HON. PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICER: 
Mr. J. McDougall, A.A.S.A. 

HON. ASSISTANT PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICER: 
Mr. W. A. Jamieson. 

HON. MEDICAL CONSULTANTS: 
Dr. J. Glyn White, C.B.E., e.o., Q.H.P., M.B .• B.S., F.R.A.C.P. 

Dr. L. E. G. Sloan, M.B., s.s., F.R.A.c.P., F.A.c.M.A. 

Dr. J. Coakley, M.B., s.s., F.R.A.C.P. (resigned February, 1980) 

HON. DENTAL CONSUL TANT: 
Dr. R. Smithwick, n.o.sc., L.o.s.

HON. MEDICAL ADVISER FOR STAFF: 
Dr. A. D. Wilson, l.R.C.P., l.R.C.S., l.R.C.P.S., (ED.I, E.D. 

(deceased April, 1980) 

HON. SOLICITOR: 
Mr. J. Perillo, LLB. 

MATRON: 
Miss M. N. Ballard, s.R.N., (T.C.l 
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Dame Jacobena Angliss, o.B.E.

It is with great regret that we record the death of our President, Dame Jacobena Angliss D.B.E. 
Dame Jacobena was a member of the Hospital Committee from its inception in 1920 and was elected 
President in 1941, a position she held with great distinction until her death. 

She was an inspiring President who had the great gift of gaining people's interest in the Hospital 
and holding their loyalty over many years. She was most generous in her gifts and in offering 
her two homes for the delightful luncheons held to raise money for the Hospital. She was also a 
practical President who was concerned about the mothers and babies in the Hospital, the conditions 
in which the staff worked and the happy atmosphere created by Matron and her staff. 

Dame Jacobena had three special interests - her great affection for her family, her love of music 
and her care and concern for children. It is especially fitting that the Pre-School Centre which was 
opened in August this year was named after her as she had done so much to establish it. 

Those of us who knew and loved her will remember her always as a gifted and talented woman 
whose warm friendship was extended to all around her and whose practical care and concern for 
children in the community has made many young lives healthier and happier. 



REPORT OF 

THE COUNCIL 

The Councillors present their report on the state of affairs of the hospital at 30 June, 
1980 and on the deficit for the year then ended. 

We report that there was a deficit for the year of 

To which has been added -

Debit Balance of the Maintenance Fund Account at the beginning 
of the year 

Leaving a debit balance on the Maintenance Fund Account at 
the end of the year of 

$850 

55,912 

56,762 

The undermentioned transfers to prov1s1ons were made during the year before 
arriving at the deficit of $850 reported above 

Depreciation of Fixed Assets 

Long Service Leave 

4,940 

3,139 

The principai activity of the Hospital during the course of the year was to act as 
a public Hospital and training school. 

The names of the members of the Council in office at the date of this report are:­
Dame Jacobena Angliss (deceased 10-11-80), Mr. W. K. Wilson, Dr. J. Glyn-White, Mr. 
H. W. Webb, Miss E. M. Angliss, Mrs. M. J. I. Ang•liss, Mrs. M. V. Angliss, Miss I. Brennan, 
Mrs. J. Bristow, Mrs. A. W. Burton, Mrs. W. A. Coxen, Mrs. H. Davis, Mrs. R. R. Downe, 
Mrs. Adrian Gibson, Mr. W. A. Jamieson, Mr. J. McDougall, Mrs. A. J. Mangan, Mr. A. J. 
Mangan, Mrs. B. Mercer, Mrs. W. M. K. Stephens, Miss A. Williams, Mrs. E. Wood. 

In accordance with the requirements of the Companies Act 1961 of Victoria the Councillors state that -

(a) Before the statement of profit and loss and balance sheet of the company were made out: 

(I) They took reasonable steps so far as debts owing to the company are concerned to ascertain what action 
had been taken in relation to the writing off of bad debts and the making of provisions for doubtful debts 
and to cause all known bad debts to be written off and adequate provision to be made for doubtful 
debts, and at the dote of this report they are not aware of any circumstances which would render the 
amount written off for bad debts or the amount of the provision for doubtful debts inadequote to any 
substantial extent; ond 

{ii) they took reasonable steps to ascertain that any current assets of the company other than debtors referred 
to above were shown in the accounting records of the company at a value which they might be expected 
to realise in the ordinary course of business, and at the date of this report they are not aware of any 
circumstances which would render the values attributed to current assets misleading. 

lb) At the date of this report, 

(i) no charge on the assets of the Company has ari'sen since 30th June, 1980 to secure the liabilities of 
any other person; and 

(ii) no contingent liability hos arisen since 30th June, 1980. 

{c) No contingent or other liability has become enforceable or is likely to become enforceable within the period of 
twelve months after 30th June, 1980 which, in the opinion of the Councillors will or may affect the ability of 
the company to meet its obligations as and when they fall due. 

(d) At the date of this report the Councillors are not aware of any circumstances not otherwise dealt with in this 
report which would render any amount stated in the accounts misleading. 

(e) The results of the company's operations in the year ended 30th June, 1980 were not, in the opinion of the 
Councillors substantially affected by any item, transaction, or event of a material and unusual nature. 

(fl Since 30th June, 1980 to date of this report there hos not arisen any item, transaction of a material and 
unusual nature likely, in the opinion ot the Councillors, to affect substantially the results of the operation of the 
company for the next succeeding financial year. 

One of the Councillors, Mr. W. A. Jamieson, is a member of a firm which acts as printers to the Hospital. Since 
30th June, 1978, no other Councillor hos received or has become entitled to receive any benefit by 
reason of a contract made by the Hospital with the Councillor, or with a firm of which he has a substantial 
financial interest. 

This report is made in accordance with a resolution of the Councillors. 

On behalf of the Members of the Council, 

Dated this 20th day of November, 1980. 

W. K. WILSON, Councillor. 

J. GLYN-WHITE, Councillor. 
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MATRON'S REPORT 
It is with pleasure I report that 1979-80 has been 

an interesting and busy year for all at "Tweddle". We 
have seen the phasing-out of the Infant Welfare 
Course in February, 1980 after fifty-six y�ars. 

During the last year, students from the Footscray 
Institute of Technology doing the Child Care Studies 
(Applied Social Science Course) have continued to 
come to "Tweddle" in groups of five for practical 
experience. 

Negotiations continued over the year with many 
meetings being held to establish the Jacobena Angliss 
Pre-School Centre at "Tweddle". This beautiful Pre­
School Centre was officially opened by Lady Winneke 
on 24th July, 1980. The Pre-School Centre has an 
extended hours programme - 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. -
and is able to admit 23 children {three places being 
kept for children with a special problem). Mrs. 
Heather Tavener was appointed as Directress and 
Mrs. Barbara Clarke, Assistant. So far, two students 
(one female and one male) from Footscray Technical 
College: have come for practical experience. 

The Centre is functioning at its full capacity and 
proving to be a great service to the children who 
attend. 

West Footscray Rotary Club were most generous in 
giving $3,000 towards the cost of equipment and the 
Soroptimist International of Cut Paw Paw also were 
generous in giving $500 towards cost of equipment. 

GRADUATION CEREMONY: 

On 24 July, 1980, the last Graduation Ceremony for 
Infant Welfare Students was the end of an era. Lady 
Winneke presented badges, certificates and special 
prizes to the following graduates: 

Karyn Hoysted, Anne Hegarty, Agnes Haynes, 
Norah McRoberts, Christine Delaney, Jacquelyn 
Roach, Heather Hare, Keren Turner, Beryl Main, 
Correne Kendrick, Dianne Johnston, Robyn Far­
ran, Mary Evans, Anne Alp, Susan Haydon, 
Lynden Helms, Leanne Unsworth and Margaret 
Pekin. 

Special Prizes: The:se were presented for out­
standing results in both theoretical and practical 
examinations to the following:-
Sisters Karyn Hoysted, Norah McRoberts, Beryl 
Main and Anne Hegarty. 

Dame Jacobena Angliss graciously invited the 180 
guests present to join with her at a delicious after­
noon tea which was enjoyed by all. 

CHRISTMAS DAY, 1979: 

. Orice again we all enjoyed a very happy and peace­
ful day, made possible by the generous donations of 
many people who never fail to remember the mothers, 
children and staff. Our very special thanks to Dame 
Jacobena, Members of Committee and Council and 
Central Auxiliary for their generous donations for 
"Christmas Cheer". 

Santa Claus and the clown, looking bright and gay 
in their colourful costumes, once again called in on 
Christmas Day. They brought many beautiful toys for 
the children and also a very generous donation. 

So many people have remembered us over the year 
in different ways, some with their time, talents, 
money and gifts. To all people we are most grateful. 

THE LATE DOCTOR A. D. WILSON: 

We were indeed sad to hear of the passing of Doctor A. D. 
Wilson on 9 April, 1980. Doctor Wilson had been Honorary Medi­
cal Advisor to the Nursing Staff over a period of many years. We 
were always most grateful for his assistance with those of our 
staff who were ill and shall always remember this gracious gentle­
man with affection. Miss M. Ballard attended a fitting service for 
Doctor Wilson on 11 April, 1980. 

THE LATE BERNARD CALNAN: 

We were also extremely sad to learn of the passing of Bernard 
Calnan on 7 October, 1980. Bernard had been a member of house· 
staff for twelve years and had given long and devoted service to 
"Tweddle". He will always be remembered for his interest in 
"Tweddle", his quiet sense of humour and thoughtfulness at all 
times. Mrs. J. McDonald and Miss M. Ballard attended the funeral 
service for this gentleman. 

MRS. LORNA LAWSON: 

After fourteen years Lorna Lawson found it necessary to resign 
from the house staff of this hospital due to illness in her family. 
Lorna was a devoted member of staff who took a keen interest in 
her work at all times and we regretted losing her services. 

MRS. F. BETTIOL: 

After three years Florence Bettiol found it necessary to resign 
from "Tweddle" due to illness in her family. We regretted losing 
her services, too. 

My sincere appreciation to the following people for their loyal 
support and interest over a year filled with many changes, for 
without their support my position would have been an extremely 
difficult one:-

Dame Jacobena Angliss; the Hospital Committee of Management; 
the Hospital Council; Doctors John G. White, L. E. G. Sloan and 
J. Coakley, the Paediatric Registrars seconded to us by the
Royal Children's Hospital; Mr. R. Smithwick (Dental Surgeon);
Misses M. Finn and M. Craig (Nurse Educators from the Health
Commission); Mr. and Mrs. Adrian Gibson; Mesdames Joan 
McDonald and June Pyper (Office Staff); Mesdames Nancy Clark.
Veena Rowe, Misses Mary Beckett and Elaine West {Charge Sis­
ters); Mothercraft Staff Nurses - Mesdames Nicol, Drape, Haynes,
Irvine, Misses Stewart, Batten, Smith, Bubb, Thomas, Oborne,
Hughes, Wilson; Infant Welfare Students in training; House Staff
Members - Mesdames Duncan, Hill, Lawson (resigned), Bettiol
(resigned), Buckland, Messrs. B. Calnan (deceased) and P. Bow­
ring; Nationwide Catering Service - to Mesdames Jean Graham,
Hilda Brown and Jean Lugg my most grateful thanks for delicious
meals served attractively and graciously. My thanks also to Mr. B.
Donnelly, Mr. Andrew Jones and Mr. P. Watkins for their interest
in "Tweddle" at all times. 

Matron. 

, 



KINDERGARTEN 

OPENING 

DOCTOR GLYN 

WHITE RECALLS 

In 1920 the Society for the 
Health of Women and Children of 
Victoria was founded by three per­
sons who must have been vitally 
interested in the well-being of 
mothers and infants, especially 
those resident in the State of 
Victoria. 

The stated objects of the Society 
were:-

1. To educate potential mothers 
and mothers in the essential 
work of mothercraft. 

2. To promote the natural feeding 
of infants. 

3. To see that the baby, where the 
n·atural supply has failed, is put 
on to a food approximately as 
nearly as possible to human 
milk. 

4. To disseminate knowledge with
respect to maternity matters. 

5. To place fully qualified nurses in
charge of given districts in order
that those requiring attention
may receive it. 

These three far-sighted, caring 
people were Sister Maude Prim­
rose, Doctor J. W. Springthorpe and 
Mr. J. Hume-Cook. I did not have the 
privilege of meeting Doctor Spring­
thorpe or Mr. Hume-Cook; but, in 
my youth and student days, through 
a common family friend, I did meet 
Sister Primrose. She was a kindly, 
public-spirited, resolute individual 
and I have a feeling that she may 
have been the principal initiating 
factor in the launching of this 
worthwhile adventure. 

The first President of the Soci­
ety was the Hon. H. G. Aikman, 
M.L.C.; Doctor Springthorpe was the 
first Chairman of Council; the Hon­
orary Secretary was Mr. Hume­
Cook and I note the Medical and 
Advisory Board consisted of Doctor 
Stanley Argyle, Doctor Charles 
Perry, Doctor Allan Robertson, Doc­
tor J. W. Springthorpe and Doctor
Ramsay Webb, all leading figures in 
the medical profession of the day. 

Reading through the list of Pre­
sidents I find that the Hon. J. G. 
Aikman was followed by Doctor 
Springthorpe from 1921 to 1932. The 
Hon. J. Hume-Cook from 1933 to 
1941 and from 1941 our revered 
Dame Jacobena Angliss - surely 
this has been an outstanding effort 
on her part and I can assure you 
she still is, as she has always 

Budding young artists Michelle Zammit, Mark Zammit, 

Sarah Nitschke, Cory Kilpatrick and Sarah Scott-Walker. 

Against the colourful shade blind of "Ark" animals, 

"artists" Michelle Zammit and Sarah Nitschki paused 

from their labours Mrs. Tavener and Christine 

Downing look on. 
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been, such a vital factor in the 
successful progress of the original 
Society which in July 1958 was 
taken over by The Tweddle Baby 
Hospital from the then Trustees, Mr. 
S. A. Davis and Mr. A. S. H. 
Gifford. 

The early rate of progress, judged 
by today's standards, was pheno­
menal. I'm sure those early work­
ers realized there was a problem 
and they went ahead with deter­
mined resolve to achieve their 
objective, for in 1920 the first Centre 
was established in Coburg, followed 
in 1921 by Centres in Footscray 
and Preston. In 1922 lease of the 
present hospital site was granted by 
the Footscray Council for a Baby 
Hospital and Nurses' Training 
School. Two years later The 
Tweddle Hospital for Babies and the 
School of Mothercraft was offi­
cially opened by the Countess of 
Stradbroke. Later that year the 
training of Infant Welfare Sisters 
was commenced. These achieve­
ments could not have been achieved 
without financial backing and I am 
led to believe that a very generous 
donation from Mr. J. T. Tweddle, 
after whom the Hospital is named, 
enabled the project to develop in 
such a spectacular fashion. He must 
have been a very modest donor as 
I have been unable to find an_y 
record concerning the gift. 

In 1925 erection of Nurses' 
Quarters on the block facing Syd­
ney Street, on land donated by the 
Footscray Council, was completed. 
In the following year The Jane 
Douglas Endowment Fund was 
established which was to ensure 
the proper maintenance of the 
buildings in the future years. 

In 1927 the first grant from the 
Government of Victoria was 
received and the first Auxiliary was 
formed in Footscray. 

In 1945 the freehold title to the 
hospital site was donated by the 
Footscray Council. 

In 1958 the Foundation Stone of 
the new hospital was laid by Dame 
Mary Herring and the new Hospital 
was officially opened by Her Excel­
lency Lady Slim the following 
year, and Toddlers were admitted 
to the Hospital for the first time. 

1961 saw the completion of !ht:. 
new dining-room, kitchen and store­
rooms and in 1963 saw the open­
ing of the William Angliss Nurses' 
Home by Doctor John Lindell who 
was at the time Chairman of the 
Hospitals and Charities Commission. 
Later that year saw the completion 
of the new Eirene Angliss Mothers 
and Babies Building. The old 
Nurses' Quarters were renovated 
and the landscaping of the grounds 
completed. 

The success of any hospital 
depends not on the elegance of the 

Three cheerful nurses - Cheryl Retnolds, Kaylene Sheehan and Nada Tedie 
with youngsters outside the new playhouse. Gift of the Footscray Technical 

College, it was built by college apprentices. 

All good friends and jolly good company. A kindergarten group happily 

In background: Mrs. Sandra Southall. Back (left to right) Cory Ki1 
Christine Downing, Adam Snell, Shannon Palmer, Sokratis Tokattiois, Hai 
Hayne, Brett O'Keefe. Front: Lisa Wyatt, Mrs. Tavener, Sharen Khoury, 
Scott-Walker, Be/gin Yargi, Justin Southall, Christina Valsamis, Mrs. Barbara 
(assistant) and Oregory Scanlin. 
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successful progress of the original 
Society which in July 1958 was 
taken over by The Tweddle Baby 
Hospital from the then Trustees, Mr. 
S. A. Davis and Mr. A. S. H. 
Gifford. 

The early rate of progress, judged 
by today's standards, was pheno­
menal. I'm sure those early work­
ers realized there was a problem 
and they went ahead with deter­
mined resolve to achieve their 
objective, for in 1920 the first Centre 
was established in Coburg, followed 
in 1921 by Centres in Footscray 
and Preston. In 1922 lease of the 
present hospital site was granted by 
the Footscray Council for a Baby 
Hospital and Nurses' Training 
School. Two years later The 
Tweddle Hospital for Babies and the 
School of Mothercraft was offi­
cially opened by the Countess of 
Stradbroke. Later that year the 
training of Infant Welfare Sisters 
was commenced. These achieve­
ments could not have been achieved 
without financial backing and I am 
led to believe that a very generous 
donation from Mr. J. T. Tweddle, 
after whom the Hospital is named, 
enabled the project to develop in 
such a spectacular fashion. He must 
have been a very modest donor as 
I have been unable to find an_y 
record concerning the gift. 

In 1925 erection of Nurses' 
Quarters on the block facing Syd­
ney Street, on land donated by the 
Footscray Council, was completed. 
In the following year The Jane 
Douglas Endowment Fund was 
established which was to ensure 
the proper maintenance of the 
buildings in the future years. 

In 1927 the first grant from the 
Government of Victoria was 
received and the first Auxiliary was 
formed in Footscray. 

In 1945 the freehold title to the 
hospital site was donated by the 
Footscray Council. 

In 1958 the Foundation Stone of 
the new hospital was laid by Dame 
Mary Herring and the new Hospital 
was officially opened by Her Excel­
lency Lady Slim the following 
year, and Toddlers were admitted 
to the Hospital for the first ti me. 

1961 saw the completion of th� 
new dining-room, kitchen and store­
rooms and in 1963 saw the open­
ing of the William Angliss Nurses' 
Home by Doctor John Lindell who 
was at the time Chairman of the 
Hospitals and Charities Commission. 
Later that year saw the completion 
of the new Eirene Angliss Mothers 
and Babies Building. The old 
Nurses' Quarters were renovated 
and the landscaping of the grounds 
completed. 

The success of any hospital 
depends not on the elegance of the 

Three cheerful nurses - Cheryl Retno/ds, Kaylene Sheehan and Nada Tedie 
with youngsters outside the new playhouse. Gift of the Footscray Technical 

College, it was built by college apprentices. 

All good friends and jolly good company. A kindergarten group happily at play. 

In background: Mrs. Sandra Southall. Back (left to right) Cory Kilpatrick, 
Christine Downing, Adam Snell, Shannon Palmer, Sokratis Tokattiois, Harvey 
Hayne, Brett O'Keefe. Front: Lisa Wyatt, Mrs. Tavener, Sharen Khoury, Sarah 
Scott-Walker, Be/gin Yargi, Justin Southall, Christina Va/samis, Mrs. Barbara Clarke 
(assistant) and Gregory Scanlin. 
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buildings but the people who work 
in it from day to day; the people 
who are responsible for its overall 
administration and the large body 
of helpers by whose voluntary 
efforts necessary funds are raised 
to maintain it. 

I suppose first credit must go 
to the five Matrons, for without 
them the Hospital could not have 
made available the highest stand­
ards of Mother and Baby care and 
of student training in the fields ot 
Infant and Mothercraft Nursing. 

Miss L. G. Moreland was 
Matron from 1920 to 1934; Miss 
Gertrude Graham from 1934 to 
1948; Miss Evelyn Ross from 1948 
to 1950; Miss Evelyn Graham from 
1950 to 1968, and since then, our 
p1 esent Matron, Miss Ballard. 

I did not have the privilege of 
working with the first three. I first 
met Miss Evelyn Graham during the 
war in Singapore on a Hospital 
Ship, and she kindly brought back 
to my wife some gifts I had col­
lected. And so in late 1948 when 
she approached me to fill, tempor- · 
alily, a vacancy on the Honorary 
Medical Staff I could hardly refuse, 
and I find myself still here. 

Miss Ballard has carried on since 
1968 in such a manner as to have 
gained the admiration, respect and 
affection of all who have been vari­
ously associated with her. 

No history of "Tweddle" would be 
complete without reference to gen­
e, ous benefactors, too numerous to 
mention,- who have enabled the 
Hospital_ to maintain such a satis­
factory financial position. I must 
now pay tribute also to the role 
played by the Auxiliaries of the 
Hospital for giving such sustained, 
praiseworthy support. The Central 
Auxiliary whose energetic President, 
Miss May Angliss, and her many 
willing helpers continue to surprise 
the members of the Finance and 
Administration Committee with the 
size of the amounts of money they 
raise. The Plunket Sisters' Auxiliary 
pre�ided over by Miss I. Stevenson; 
Group "26" convened by Miss Iris 
Williams and the Women's Group 
convened by Mrs. Burton, all have 
earned the Hospital's most grateful 
thanks. 

In conclusion I mention that with 
the recent reorganization of Nursing 
Trnining, where the training of 
Mdthercraft Nurses and Infant Wel­
fare Sisters has become College­
not hospital-based, our training 
school activities have been some­
what curtained. However, our hos­
pital function - the caring of 
mothers, babies and toddlers -
will continue. With the change, 
_much space in the Nurses' Home 
became vacant and after careful 
consideration and not wanting such 
accommodation to be wasted, the 

Matron Ballard with one of her bright charges. 

Council of "Tweddle" decided to 
provide accommodation for a much­
needed Kindergarten. 

I feel sure that the original foun­
ders, faced with the same condi­
tions, produced by factors beyond 
our control, would have made the 

same decision, a decision which 
will provide continuing benefit to 
many Pre-School children residing 
in the Hospital area. And which, 
today, is to be so appropriately 
named "The Jacobena Angliss 
Kindergarten". 

Dame Jacobena Angliss with Lady Winneke and Mrs. H. Tavener 

at the Opening of Dame Jacobena Ang/iss Kindergarten. 
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The Jacobena Angliss 

Pre-School Centre 
The Jaco

_
bena Angliss Pre-School Centre was opened in July 

by Lady Winneke. Mrs. Heather Tavener appointed its Director 
with Mrs. Barbara Clarke as .her assistant. 

The Management is most appreciative of Mrs. Tavener's 
direction of the Centre, her co-operation with the Hospital staff, 
her involvement of the children's parents and the happy atmo­
sphere she has created for the children. 

Dame Jacobena Angliss with the Principal of the Footscray Technical 
College, Mr. R. P. Telford, and a group of delightful children at the 
presentation of a playhouse built by F. T.C. apprentices. 

Principal Officers 

of Auxiliaries 

CENTRAL AUXILIARY: 

PLUNKET SISTERS AUXILIARY: 

President: Miss I. STEVENSON 

Hon. Secretary: 

Mrs. E. M. O'CONNELL 

Hon. Treasurer: Miss I. BRENNAN 

President: Miss M. ANGLISS, M.B.E. WOMEN'S GROUP:

Chairman: Mrs. J. MERCER 

Hon. Secretary: Mrs. M. ANGLJSS 

Hon. Treasurer: Mrs. C. REDMAN 

Mrs. A. W. BURTON, O.B.E., 

This group is working 

for the Endowment Fund. 

Lady Winneke presenting Certificate and Badge to 
Sister J. Roach on Graduation Day. 

First Annual Report 
The Pre-School Centre has its full quota of 23 chil­

dren, which shows the need this extended hours 
centre fulfills for the children in this area. 

The mothers have co-operated well, several of them 
coming for 2-3 hours in the morning to help with the 
distribution of milk and fruit. Some mothers have 
made painting smocks for the children and others are 
making dolls' clothes. As the children come from a 
variety of ethnic backgrounds it is especially good 
for their mothers to be involved in this way. 

Two students from The Child Care Course at the 
Footscray Institute have each spent their five weeks 
training period at the Centre. It is good to see 
Tweddles' role as a training school being fulfilled 
in a new way. 

During the first three months., the children have learnt 
to share toys, develop their independence, make 
friends and develop their confidence and skills. All 
of this training will make things much easier for those 
who enter school next year. 



BALANCE 

SHEET 

THE TWEDDLE BABY HOSPITAL BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30th JUNE, 1980 

1979 
$ 

CURRENT ASSETS: 
215 Cash on Hand 

60,092 Cash at Bank 
3,398 Stores on Hand al Cost 

Fees Outstanding 
3,160 Less: Provision for Non recoveries (1979: $1,350) 

403 Sundry Debtor 

$ $ 

8,149 
1,211 

$ 

104 
1,707 
2,754 

6,938 

67,268 11,503 

INVESTMENTS: 
Commonwealth of Australia Inscribed Stock 

31,350 and Savings Bonds at Cost 

98,618 

Less, CURRENT LIABILITIES 

18,026 Sundry Creditors 
21,182 f-rovision for Long Service Leave 
31,439 Provision for Holiday Pay 

5,000 Provision for Retiring Benefits 
15,000 Provision for Future Maintenance 

90,647 

7,971 

FIXED ASSETS, 

Plant and Equipment at Cost 
17,631 Less Accumulated Depreciation (1979: $10,083) 

Motor Vehicle at Cost 
410 Less Accumulated Depreciation (1979: $3,044) 

42,500 
22,500 

Freehold Land - at valuation made by Council 
on 22 April 1965 

Land under Trusteeship at Cost 

BUILDINGS: 
1. Old Hospital - at depreciated value 

250 Less Accumulated Depreciation (1979: $2,150) 

2. New Hospital on Land under Trusteeship al Co,t 
121,005 Less Accumulated Depreciation (1979: $24,057) 

3. New Hospital on Freehold Land at Cost 
174,995 Less Accumulated Depreciation (1979: $37,303) 

4. Pre-School Centre (Note 5) 

379,291 

Plus SPECIFIC FUNDS, 

7 43 Endowment Fund: Bank Account 
Endowment Fund: Investments at Cost - Market 

Value $ (1979: $163,885) 157,918 
73,066 Research and Development Fund Bank Account 

Research and Development Fund Investment 
Australian Savings Bonds 

231,727 

618,989 TOTAL NET ASSETS 

443,174 
55,912 

387,262 
158,661 

MEMBERS' FUNDS: 

Balance at 1 July 1979 
Less Accumulated Deficit 

Endowment Fund 
Research and 

Reserve 
Development 

73,066 Reserve 
Fund 

Hospital 
Funds 

$ 
275,611 

618,989 TOTAL MEMBERS' FUNDS EQUALS TOTAL NET ASSETS 

30,933 
10,819 

3,454 
3,454 

2,400 
2,150 

145,062 
25,456 

212,297 
39,403 

Proper:y 
Under 

Trusteeship 
$ 

167,563 

12,545 
24,321 
31,439 

5,000 
15,000 

20,114 

42,500 
22,500 

250 

119,606 

172,894 

30,000 

743 

157,918 
102,700 

26,000 

Total 
$ 

443,174 
56,762 

386,412 
158,661 

128,700 

673,773 

55,350 

66,853 

88,305 

(21,452) 

407,864 

287,361 

673,773 



Statement 

Councillors' 
Statement 

Statement by 
Principal 
Accounting Officer 

Auditor's Report 

THE TWEDDLE BABY HOSPITAL 
STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th JUNE, 1980

1979 
$ 

913 
655 

40,182 
256,103 

55,820 
5,114 
6,835 

2,744 
400 

3 
48,971 

11,000 

2,000 

EXPENDITURE 
Provisions 

Surgery 
Domestic 
Solaries & Wages 
Contract Catering 
Depreciation 
Provision for Holiday Pay 
Provision for Long Service 

Leave 
Audit Fees 
Interest Paid 
Miscellaneous Expenses 
Provision for Future 

Maintenance 
Provision for Retiring 

Allowance 

1980 
$ 

1,061 
619 

48,575 

264,069 
60,925 

4,940 

3,139 
400 

43,025 

Loss on Disposal of Assets 118 

1979 
$ 

316,573 
8,750 

68,848 
454 

17,850 
10,678 

423,153 

7,587 

INCOME 
Government Receipts 
Lord Mayor's Fund 
Patients' Fees 
Trainees' Fees 
Interest on Investments 
Miscellaneous Receipts 

Deficit for Year 

1980 
$ 

314,873 
9,909 

71,999 
541 

23,056 
5,643 

426,021 

850 

430,740 426,871 430,730 426,871 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

MAINTENANCE FUND ACCOUNT 

48,325 Balance at 1 July 1979 
7,587 Deficit for Year 

55,912 
850 

55,912 Balance at 30 June 1980 

55,912 56,762 55,912 

RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT FUND RESERVE 

73,066 Balance at 30 June 1980 
2,000 Expenditure 

75,066 

128,700 

128,700 

36,810 Balonce at 
1,843 Interest 

36,413 Donations 

75,066 

ENDOWMENT FUND RESERVE 

July 1979 

158,661 Balance at 30 June 1980 158,661 158,661 Balance 1 July 1979 

NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE ACCOUNTS 

56,762 

56,762 

73,066 
3,274 

52,360 

128,700 

...... 158,661 

The Tweddle Baby Hospital was incorporated on 20th October, 1958, under the provision of 
Companies Act 1938 of Victoria as a Company limited by guarantee. 
The deficit of $850 (1979 deficit $7,587) is after charging:-
Audit Fees 
Interest Expense 
Fees writen off 
Provision for Depreciation 
Provision for Holiday Pay 
Provision for Long Service leave 
The Hospital is exempt from Income Tax. 
The Auditor received no other benefits. 

1980 
400 

139 
4,940 

3,139 

1979 
400 

3 
71 

5,114 
6,835 
2,744 

A contingent liability in the sum of $12,840 existed at 30 
due under renovation contract for the Pre-School _Centre. 

June 1980 being balance of the costs 

We, J. Glyn White and William Keith Wilson, being two of the Councillors of the Tweddle 
Baby Hospital in accordance with a resolution of the Members of the Council, state that in the opinion 
of the Councillors the accompanying balance sheet is drawn up so as to give a true and fair view 
of the state of affairs of the Company as at 30th June, 1980 and the statement of profit and loss is 
drawn up so as to give a true and fair view of the results of the Company for the year then ended. 

Dated this 20th day of November, 1980 
On behalf of the Council, J. Gl YN WHITE, Councillor 

W. K. WILSON, Councillor 

I, ALAN JAMES MANGAN, being the officer in charge of the preparation of the accounts of The 
Tweddle Baby Hospital, state that to the best of my knowledge and belief the accompanying Balance 
Sheet at 30th June, 1980 and the Statement of Income and Expenditure for the year then ended 
give a true and foir view of the matters required by Section 162 of the Victorian Companies Act 1961, 
to be dealt with in the accounts of the Hospital for the year ended 30th June, 1980. 

Dated this 20th day of November, 1980. A. J. MANGAN. 

I report to the members of the Tweddle Baby Hospital that, having audited the Company's accounts 
for the year ended 30th June, 1980, I am of the opinion that the attached Balance Sheet, Statement of 
Income and Expenditure and Reports have been properly drawn up so as to give a true and fair view 
of the matters required by Section 162 of the Companies Act 1961 to be dealt with in the accounts 
and in accordance with the provisions of this Act and that the Accounting Records and other records 
and the registers required by this Act to be kept by the company have been in my opinion, properly 
kept in accordance with the provisions of this Act. 

Dated this 20th day of November, 1980. NEIL G. RAVEN, F.C.A. 



DONATIONS, RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT FUND 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th JUNE, 1980 
Lindsay, Mr. R. E. 
Marien Leather ty. Ltd. 

Adams, Est. Late Geo. 
Alcock, Est. R. J. 
Angliss Charitable Fund, The Wm. 
Baxter Charitable Trust, The Percy 
Brennan, Est. Late Harry 
Bunting, Est. Late Harry 
Cato Charitable Fund, The F. J. 
Collier Charitable Fund, The 
Edments, Est. Late Alfred 
Felton, Est. Late Alfred 
Galt, Est. Late D. T. 
Green, Est. Late Geo. F. 
Hutchings Settlement, The Geo. B. 
Langley, Est. Late J. J. 
Potter Foundation, The Ian 
Sumner, Est. Late T. J. 
Syme Charitable Trust, The David 
Taylor Public Char. Bequest, The C.F.W. 
Turner Samaritan Fund, The Henry & 

Helen Gyles 
Tweddle, Est. Late J. T. 
White Bequest, The Joe 
Williams, Est. Late H. P. 
Williams Charitable Trust, The Truby & 

Florence 
Wilson, Est. Late Edward 
Wright, Est. Late E. G. 
Anonymous 
Ampol Petroleum (Vic.) Ply. Ltd. 
Angliss, Dame Jacobena 
Ansell International, The 
Apex Club (Altona) 
Apex Club of Mornington 
Attard, Mrs. M. 

Australian Consolidated Industries Ltd. 
Australian Eagle Insurance Co. Ltd. 
Australian Mutual Provident Society 
Ballard, Mr. A. A. 

Bank of New South Wales 
Belland Boxes & Associates Ply. Ltd. 
Borthwick, Thos. & Sons (Al Asia.) Ltd. 
Bowater Corporation of Australia 

$ 
500 

250 

15,000 
500 
900 
750 

20 
2,000 

150 
2,000 

592 

825 

1,000 
500 

500 

150 
100 
150 

150 
102 

1,250 
500 

150 
500 

7,017 
114 

25 

195 
25 

25 

25 

10 
50 

50 

100 
20 
50 

20 
10 
20 

Broken Hill Associated Smelters Ply. Ltd. 
Burns, Mr. R. A. 
Caltex Oil (Aust.j Pty. Ltd. 
Carlton &United Breweries Ltd. 
Chamber of Manufactures Insurance Ltd. 
Childcare Inter. Baby Services: 

Mrs. F. Alexander 
Mr. J. Walsh 

City of Northcote 
City of Springvale 
City of Sunshine Community Chest 
Clifton Brick Holdings Ltd. 
Cohen, Mrs. Stuart 
Coles G. J. & Co. Ltd. (Footscray) 
Collie & Company Ltd. 
Commercial Bank of Australia Ltd. 
Commercial Banking Ca. of Sydney Ltd. 
Commonwealth Banking Corporation 
Commonwealth Industrial Gases 
Containers Ltd. 
Coxen, Mrs. W. A. 

Cummings, Ml s. P. 
Davis, Mrs. H. 

Footscray St. John's Lodge 
Forges Ply. Ltd. 
Faur 'N Twenty Pies Ply. Ltd. 
Galloway, Mr. M. 
Georges Australia Ltd. 
Gibson, Mrs. Diana 

Glenn, Sir J. R. A. 
Greenwood, All. Ply. Ltd. 
Harrison, Mr. V. G. H. 
Heinz Ca. Pty. Ltd., H. J. 
Herald & Weekly Times Ltd. 
Herring, Sir Edmund & Dame Mary 
Ho, Mr. W. 
Halden, Mrs. Wendy 
Hore-Lacy, Mrs. D. S. 
Jackson, Mr. N. A. 
Jones, Miss Clare 
Kraft Foods Ltd. 
Jones, Ml s. Ruth 

$ 
25 

10 
50 

20 
10 

20 
20 
40 

20 
108 
350 
40 

18 
120 
100 

30 
50 

25 

50 

20 
5 

20 
2 

50 

10 
5 

10 
1,000 

7 
10 
10 
50 

250 

30 
200 

20 
10 
30 

9 
50 

4 

Maritime Lodge No. 569 Social Club 
Maskell, Mr. & Mrs. E. R. 
Milstein, Mr. & Mrs. H. 
Murtaa High Schaal S.S.L. 
Myer, Dame Merlyn 
Myer Melbourne Ltd. 
McCarthy & Rogerson, Messrs. 
McDougall, Mr. J. 
Nestle Co. (Aust.) Ltd. 
North Broken Hill Ltd. 
North Sunshine Brownie Guides 
Palmer, Mr. K. I. 
Plunket Infant Welfare Auxiliary 
Price, Mrs. J. S. 
Primrose Nurses' Auxiliary 
R.S.L. of Australia, Footscray Sub-Branch 
Repco Ltd. 
Royal Victorian Bowls Association, The 
Rotary Club of West Foatscray 
Shell Co. of Australia Ltd. 
Shire of Bungaree 
Shire of Oxley 
Shire of South Gippsland 
Sims Markette Ply. Ltd. 
Soroptimist Inter. of Cut Paw Paw 
St. Andrews Uniting Sunday School 
Stephens, Mrs. W. M. K. 
Stevensville Primary School 
Sunshine Navy Wives 
The Pups, Cl- A. 0. Martin 
Train & Co. Pty. Ltd., Wm. 
Tweddle Hospital Central Auxiliary 
Twenty Six Auxiliary 
West Footscray ng. Works Ply. Ltd. 
West Suburban Taxis Ltd. 
Wiltshire Consolidated !Ld. 
Woods, Mr. P. F. 
Yencken, Mrs . .  D. 
Yuncken, Mrs. B. M. 

All donations of $2.00 and over are allowable deductions for income tax purposes, and 

bequests to the Hospital are exempt from Victorian Probate Duty and Federal Estate Duty. 

COVER PICTURE: 

Just a touch of blue here, thinks Michelle Zammit as she 

develops an abstract painting. Admiring her effort are the 

directress, Mrs. Tavener and playmates Christine Downing 

and Sarah Nitschke. 

Advertiser Jamieson Printery - 68 2051 

$ 
25 

20 
50 

25 

25 

20 
20 
25 

10 
10 
10 
50 

8 
25 

750 

20 
60 
50 

25 

500 

3,000 
100 

5 
5 

25 

25 

1,038 
5 

30 
50 

220 
40 

20 
6,050 

627 
50 

50 

10 

20 
9 

50 

$52,360 
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